OVERTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL
26th May 2015
Notes of working party meeting 

Present: Cllr England, Cllr Thomas-Squires and Cllr Miller (chair)

Apologies: Cllr Coles, Cllr Pugh and Cllr Walker

1.00 Four comparative quotes (supply only) for fourteen 500 mm spheres to replace the existing Christmas lights, using the existing infrastructure have been received.

These are as follows:

a) Lite Ltd £153.00 ea = £2,142.00 + VAT £428.40 = total £2,570.40

b) Festive Lighting £170.30 ea = £2,384.20 + VAT £476.84 = total £2,861.04

c) Gala Lights £275.00 ea = £3,850.00 + VAT

d) Blachere Illuminations £294.00 ea = £4,116.00 + VAT


Delivery/Carriage must be added to these figures.

2.00 
It was agreed by all present that I would contact Gala Lights and Blachere Illuminations and thank them for their quotations, but say we will not be using their lights. They seem expensive compared to the quotations from Lite Ltd and Festive Lighting.

3.00 
We discussed alternative lighting displays illustrated by Lite Ltd and Festive Lighting, but felt restricted by the limited budget. We wondered if the budget, based originally on 2005 costs, could be increased from £3,000 to £5,000. If this is not possible we could rent as the annual cost would be less and could be spread over 3 or 5 years. We also discussed storage, erection and insurance and agreed that these would need to be clarified and costed

4.00 
In conclusion, I agreed to look into the condition of the current mechanical and electrical infrastructure and the possibilities for supplying, erecting and storing lights from Lite Ltd and Festive Lighting depending on whether we buy or rent the decorations.

